Student Union Assembly

Tuesday, 4/15/2013

Shaz: My name is Shaz Umer and I'm the chair for this academic year. For the next hour, we will be presenting our structure, logistics, procedures, and hopefully all of you would gain good knowledge of who we are and what we are doing. Thank you all for coming to this meeting tonight and I hope you all have a great night.

So the SUA, to put into context, you have your ten different college governments, like the state governments. Then you have a centralized government which is the SUA. Each college sends 3 reps. We have 6 ethnic orgs who sends one rep. We also have 6 officers. You'll be hearing each one of them tonight. So my role as the chair is the lead every assembly meeting. We will try to get out before 11. If you been in SUA before, our assembly does end later at times. My other role is to be the liaison between the students and administration and the faculty. I get questions all the time about different issues. With that being said, I'll have each officer introduce themselves and office. For the first hour and a half, it's a discussion. We will conduct some business. We have the representatives at the table and the public sit around so we know who is a voting member. My goal is to have the reps sitting at the tables. So we can know who the voting members. We will go down the line. Thank you so much.

Max: Thank you all so much for coming. It will be an interesting space this year. My name is Max and I'll be your IVC. I came at this UC as a bright-eyed freshman think we do all these great things and everything was sun shines and rainbows, I was really wrong. I found that there is a lot a great things SUA can do. I have a lot of interest in the internal area. I ran for IVC after spending 2 years in my college government, including being chair. I worked 2 years in dining. This year I hope to have a really great team. I have one for SCOC and one for my office such as things for student life and for causes. Those are going to be really good events this year that range from financial aid and planning budget and transportation. I'm just planning different paths all the way to understanding the student's budget. I hope to see you apply for really great things. We've seen some really great reps to representing our community. There is room for growth and you also get paid, it's a great opportunity. Each college sends one rep to SCOC.

I'll do a quick overview of summer. We did retreats. We did a really great outreach program all of the orientation. We were there every single morning, lunch and dinner throughout orientation, talking to freshman and parents. From there, we also had really great conferences. I helped lead one of the conferences in August. We are now in the middle of doing this tedious hiring process. My office hired 7 interns and we hope to hire another 5. I highly suggest you check out my committee this week. From there we will talk about the great events planned out. You can check out one of internships. The ER is 7363, I really hope to see you all out year, and it'll be a great year. I hope to see you all there thanks.

Tony: I'm the EVC of the SUA. So my responsibilities are to be at the UCSA and work actively with local affairs and work with students and the City of SC. This past summer, we went to a conference, at Rutgers University. There are 8 delegates and a lot are here. We decided one two campaigns such as a shared fee legislation. We worked on student debt and potentially instituting a grace period to help pay for student loans. We had a campaign at UCI in August. They decided on three wonderful campaigns. CMED and it works to put on the ballet in 2014, 9.7% severance tax and 1.2 billion will go to education system. We also have the UC regent divestment and we are working pretty actively on it right now. IGNITE is Increasing Graduation Not Incarceration Transforming education, instituting schooling higher education pipe line, state constitution amendment that would make it easier. On the side of local affairs, I'm working a lot with city administration such as the city mayor, our police and transportation and to improve and create new relationships. As far as interns go, I only have one intern Louise, currently still working on logistics, one those get hired, we will start moving further. As far as campaigns, there will be week of action after SOCC and it will focus on each day of our campaigns. We will have people of both orgs to talk about the events and what is going on / what actions they can take to move these campaigns forward.

Ivan: I'm a 5th year Porter student art and lit major. My position is the OD. Under the office, I make sure everything is organized in the SUA space as well as UCSA and USSA. I'm taking up more statistical databasing and organizing history with the SUA, UCSA, etc, so we can move forward instead of starting over. I'm definitely putting more on the line; my interns will be for engagement, labor liaison, campaigning, intern with everything that is logistical, as well as the historian. Everything is being accounted for and looked that. I sit on the USSA board of directors to bring UCSC voice. It be would be efficient talk about the issues that are going on. There are a lot of people here at are VC, I'm planning the National Student of Color Conference. I have a resolution planned; if you are interested I can help you through the process, hit me up. Logistically, I haven't hiring interns, but I'm looking forward to working with this space.

Charlsie: COD, I work with the 6 ethnic resource centers, e², Cultural arts and diversity and DRC. This year I want to focus on working on SOAR and giving the support they need. I have one intern for a liaison for SOAR. My main goal is to help the other offices in anything they need. It's the last day to apply for the Student of Color Conference which takes place next month. You have three hours to apply.

Vanessa: I'm the CoAA. I spent two years in Merrill government. I wanted to do a couple different things, I want to work towards 24/5 library hour campaign. We can expand in the future. In the winter/spring, class availability student survey to see what is going on in the classrooms and what is going on with registering. I have three interns that I am hiring. I have somebody coordinating for the survey and someone coordinating with the library, I want an intern for the academic senate. And so, anybody who is involved in the senate would participate, I work with Max a lot in that regard. If you have any ideas such as helping during finals, I'll be working campaigns like that. If you have any suggestions, I'd love to hear them.

Shaz: I also have a few of my interns here as well. They are my Chief of Staff Kelly, Yasameen the Deputy Chief of Staff, and Chief Justice Justin. Part of the SUA you have your 42 members and you have ex officio appointed rep positions. You have the historian under the OD, the legislative liaison under the EVC, treasurer which we will talk more about next, and have Tem as the recording clerk. Tem has a very importation position, when everyone talks; it's his responsibility to get that down. It's mostly a summary of what everyone is saying. It so people can go back and review or if you couldn't attend the meetings, you can read the meetings. Tem is a very fast typer. I think he is typing what I am saying right now. Thank you so much.

If you were elected in the spring, please stand up right now and introduce yourselves.

Roshni: College 8 rep, that's it. Okay.

Sergio: Porter rep.

Hana: Cowell Rep.

Priscilla: Merrill rep, third year, LALS politics.

Rachel: College 9 rep.

Corbin: Crown rep. Victoria:

3rd year Oakes rep Nabeil:

College 10 rep. Edmond:

Stevenson rep.

Shaz: Those ten students were elected in the spring. We have 6 ethnic orgs. Each rep has different responsibilities. Each rep has to do have one office hour per week. I would like to introduce Alma Sifuentes.

Alma: Welcome back to those are continuing, welcome back. Welcome to paradise. It's a pleasure to work with you this year. Sayo was the advisor of SUA. She is going to work on the leadership program partnered with alumni and hopefully they will bring money in. I'm stepping in to be your advisor. The advisor and the executive vice chancellor wanted to work with you closely this year. The challenges people faces and issues. I report to the EVC and I sit on the cabinet so I represent you. I graduated from Stevenson at UCSC. I'm hoping to be a resource; I've working here 24 years and 4 as a student. I wiped tables. I worked the desk at financial aid that was hard. I have a master in public policy. I'm helping the officers. It is nice to meet you all. We will meet you the next few weeks.

Shaz: We also have a staff person to work with SUA to be our support. Our OM had to step down this summer. We will talk about the committees. We will start with Student power. Each rep has to join a committee. They carry out their goals. We shall start with Student Power.

Ivan: For Student Power, this is a committee. We will be making sure to be breaking things down for this space. We are seeing that there is a pattern in such thing, it's more to see a checks and balances about the organizing in this space. Finding out how to contact the people, so how can we outreach to more of the students in this space? They pay for our budget. This is my drive. There is a small percentile that actually knows they pay into this space and we need to make sure we are running it efficiently.

Max: My committee is Outreach and Student life, there is a lot of things I heard from students. We are a really great space and opportunity for people to suggest ideas. If they have an idea of an awesome event, we are definitely trying to see it through. It's going to be a really great space. We are planning a really nice food bank; we are working with ACAO, Kresge Co-op, and FSH drive. We are looking to major donations. We are hoping to work with a sunsetting fee at the wellness center. We are also looking at a sizeable event each quarter. It will be really awesome.

Charlsie: I want to see cohesion between resource centers and ethnic orgs because a lot of SUA people do not go to their events. I also envision seeing to the issues in the campus climate and things we need to address. The chancellor's office of diversity equity and inclusion really wants SUA input this year.

Tony: Lobby Corp headed by the legislative liaison and director of local affairs. Lobbying trips and going to SC city council and lobby legislatives for issues for undergrads. We want to know how we can improve the welfare of undergraduates here.

Vanessa: I work with Student Academic Senate; anyone who is appointed by SCOC sits on this academic senate. I envision us to debrief of the academic meetings. It probably won't be in the SUA space, it's not necessarily members of SUA, and we will focus on different events especially campaigns.

Shaz: We also have the SOFA committee. This has to deal with a portion of Measure 8, it's the \$7.50 the fee we play for the budget. The portion goes to student orgs and it's a way to streamline the funding process. It composes from each college, one of the ethnic, the treasurer and chair. We will meet for funding. We will bring it back to the body and they approve the recommendations. We will talk about SOFA on the 22^{nd} .

All our info is on this new server. The constitution is on the website. We will follow Robert's Rules 11th edition. I need to have it available for all students. Agendas will be released 72 hours advanced. Minutes will be done and sent the next day. As for electronic devices, I'm not going to control cellphones. Using laptops, you can keep it open for emails or SUA business.

If you want to talk, you have to address the chair and raise your hand, I'll put you on a list and we will go down for there. We will now go over some of the campaigns this summer.

Max: I mentioned before, we did a lot of outreach. There will be more opportunities this summer. Don't feel like you missed out. There is the SOCC. I would not blame you if you got your laptops out now and applied.

Tony: My goal is to shift into tackling local affairs. I met a lot of people including our mayor, the director of planning from SC metro, the director of taps, Chief of Police for UCSC and trying to get in talks with the SC police department. The 20 bus will run two hours later for winter quarter. I want to speak to the mayor because we are trying to get them to be more knowledgeable about UCSC. We are also planning an event. It's a lighting walk; we are trying highlighting the darkest places so public can put more light there.

Ivan: For summer, after the two conferences, I went back to DC for USSA board retreat. We strategized a 10 year and 5 year plan. We usually have 1 year plan because they aren't as strategic as they could be. We are making sure we have a lot of direct membership. Right now, it's compiled of 16 states. How can 16 states lead 50? That's some of things we've been working on. I went to other meetings for UCSA, we did the same, and we are going to get a lot of new hires. Those are some of the things that preoccupied our time. We also want to work on the Student of Color Conference because we really want to take 100 this year.

Charlsie: A lot of it was technical things such as the website. All of it was just mostly number crunching.

Vanessa: We did a lot of meetings. I spent a lot of time speaking to the librarians. We were planning the numbers and efforts for a 24/5 library and how to move forward with the current hours and what spaces we would use and efficiently use the money.

Tony: One thing, I forgot to mention that the UCSA meetings, one at UCB and UCR, I'm the VC for the undergraduate committee. As far as UCSA, we lost but 2 staff, so we are back up to four; we need two more to go. Hopefully you will get to meet her at the SOCC.

Shaz: That was the introduction. We will do opening at 8:45, we will take a break till then.

BREAK TIME

Meeting called to Order at 8:45PM by Shaz Umer (Chair)

Assembly Members Present: Shaz Umer (Chair), Max Hufft (IVC), Tony Milgram (EVC), Charlsie Chang (CoD), Vanessa Morales (CoAA), Ivan Medina (OD), Hana Zait (Cowell), Nicolette Johnson (Cowell), Linh Ngo(Cowell), Edmond Yaghoubian (Stevenson), Samantha Sobol (Stevenson), David Pickard (Stevenson), Corbin Hall (Crown), Dhruv "D" Patel (Crown), Iris Mejia (Crown), Priscila Rodriguez (Merrill), Aimee Wade (Kresge), Gul Taneri (Kresge), Arnulfo Vasquez (Kresge), Servio Alva (Porter), Max Winter (Porter), Arturo Motto (Porter), Alfonso Quintero (Oakes), Victoria York (Oakes), Roshni Advani (College 8), Rachel Kirkwood (College 9),Gregory Baraghimian (College 9), Sam Shaw (College 9), Nabeil Lemar (College 10), Daniel Iglesias (College 10), Leslie Gonzalez (College 10)

Approval of the Agenda

Shaz: The agenda is on the screen. We passed them around too.

Max: I move to add a sustainability presentation after the reports and before the announcements.

Shaz: There is a motion to add the presentation after officer reports for 10 min.

Charlsie: Second.

Ivan: Objection, can we hear more about this presentation?

Max: I yield.

Rep: It will probably be less than ten minutes. We do a lot of similar stuff and its strange how we don't talk to each other.

Shaz: Is there any more discussion?

All those in favor of approving presentation for sustainability:

Yes: 31

No: n/a

Abstentions: 3

Shaz: Motion passes. Are there anymore agenda items?

Charlsie: Motion to add 7 minutes for COD intern review.

Max: Second.

Shaz: Any discussion, any objections? Motion passes.

Ryan: I would like to suggest a motion to include agenda 5 minutes to say the ethnic orgs and why they have representation in SUA.

Ivan: Do we do it after opening procedures?

Shaz: We will do it after the agenda. Charlsie:

Second.

Shaz: Any objections? Motion passes. Are there any objections to approving the agenda?

Ivan: I could talk briefly, feel free to interrupt. Through Measure 8, we have 5 ethnic orgs and one identity-based org. Those are MeCHA, SINAI, QSU, ABSA, APISA, and ESOC. They have voting rights due to Measure 8 in the language. They are orgs that made a large movement through strikes. Right now we still have a small percentile. The fact that these folks don't get the voice on our campus, therefore they have a voice in their space. It is one vote, I would like to be more but that is just me. Why it's other not other orgs, it's for the language reasoning. It could be changed if that is something folks are interested in. Any questions about that?

Gabby: Do you know why most of the ethnic orgs are not here?

Ivan: They were notified by the chair.

Gabby: Is there a way you can focus around their schedule?

Ivan: It was one my goals contacting other orgs and we can talk about strategies you may have. It's a good question.

Shaz: Any more discussion?

Reading of the Previous Meetings' Minutes Roshni:

Motion to approve last meetings minutes. Ivan:

Second.

Guest: **Objection**, motion to edit under Jocelyn.

Roshni: Second.

Maria: "Misinterpreted" to not what the debate turned out to be. Change to guest. Ivan:

Point of order, we are voting on the amendment. The language was amended. Shaz:

Motion passes. There was a motion to approve. Minutes have been approved.

Ivan: Make sure that when you sign up for SOCC, you use your ucsc.edu email. We can't authorize permission to share. Thank you if you are applying.

Shaz: Do any other officers have reports?

Max: Yield.

Tony: If there are any transfer students in the room, if want to sit on the committee, it should be subsidized by the SUA.

Ivan: Also, just as a report, two pieces of legislative did move through both floor. The Ban the Box, do you have the crimes felonies charges, it would help a lot of students with felonies prior to gain

some more leverage. It excludes you from the application list. It starts January 1st. ab218, lower penalty jail time. That bill has both passed through both houses but vetoed by governor brown. For USSA, we are strategized things that are happening because of the government shutdown. We are seeing how we can get that for student orgs currently.

Shaz: Yield.

Carlo Brodrick: I'm from the campus sustainability council which is a funding organization for UCSC. I've taken 5 sequential internships at the student environmental center. I've taught a class for undergrads for sustainability living.

Cheslie Peck: I found about the SUA this quarter. I want to build bridges with you guys.

Carlo: Sustainability has to be integrated into all of our society. There is a big history of sustainability in SUA. That started in tobacco in S Africa and a move to divest from that. It's the same thing and it's the same fight like the divestment from fossil fuels. It is strange that you don't look familiar to us. We want to build bridges. We just need to collaboration and there is so much to do together. The SCOC, they are supposed to sending a rep and we haven't had one for a long time. We also have funding. We get 6 dollars from every undergrad. If we want to go green, we can do that. There are ethnic orgs that have a vote, that's really important; people had less representation have more representation. We want to talk about the environment and how it does have a voice. We are more than open to talk about bridging connections. I'll be sitting in the back hanging out. I will try to pursue more connections. Thank you so much.

Cheslie: Any questions?

Chris: How do you plan to affect UC through these programs?

Carlo: We already are. We fund Gaia magazine. We promote education for sustainability programs. One undergrad teaches another. We also fund the gardens here on campus which gives students hands on training. One of the best things is to grow food at your home.

Cheslie: We do education outreach, if you went to any of the orientation. We have the zero waste rules. We also classes in the gardens, we have students organic solutions campaigns. We could all strengthen our movements by collaborating more.

Carlo: thank you so much for your time.

Nabeil: On October 26, ENGAGE karaoke fundraiser for beach flats, at MPR 7-10PM bring donations or nonperishable foods. Come and sing!

Ivan: Can you explain the program itself?

Nabeil: When I talked to Maria, they just do a big dinner for all the people who live in the beach flats community.

Ivan: It's a community center around the Beach Flats which is a lower resource community. It's a place to check out; there is a lot of child-opportunity. Help children make books to read. How can we get more resources there?

Shaz: We are out of time for reports.

Shaz: If you want to speak, it's time for announcements.

Announcements:

Alma: I also sit at the student affairs group, every other month; I go the office of the president. The impact on the campuses is big due the federal shutdown. First impact is on research, (no particular order), funding by the NIH or any other fed agency. Researchers have been given direction how to spend their funds. Some of those researchers are able to move forward due to the other funds. The other one is the vets; we have 60-80 vets, if we do have vets. If they live in housing, they are willing to work with the veteran students and give them extensions. How many of you are from FSH? The other is if students are waiting for their checks, they are probably not going to get them, so they are asking the campus to do is providing short term loans. We can turn that around in a few days. If it's a small amount, we can help them in our office. Or we can provide them with hardship assistance. We work with financial aid. The other aid is a little bit minor, for those of you who need I9 documentation, like an SS card. That's on hold. That's the biggest impact in terms of financial support. If you don't have documentation, it will be delayed. That's the three major areas that we know of. If you find any students that are in distress or homeless, let our office know. We have private funding that we raised to help these students.

Shaz: Any more announcements, we have new business.

Charlsie: I have two requests. I would like to move my summer interns' pay.

Shaz: Every time we move around money, we have them to talk to. It's up to the body. We can go into the discussion.

Charlsie: So moved.

Charlsie: **Motion** to move my unused summer pay of 800 dollars to the Student of Color Conference.

Roshni: Second.

Ryan: Since none of the ethnic reps are here, we should give it a week.

Ivan: The reason why are asking for the unused pay, we are met with deadlines. We still have the ability to pay the non-late payment. In a way, some of the pay would go to Charlsie but now will go the funds.

Steven: I think it's great to donate your own pay to the conference. Even though all the orgs aren't here today, considering the deadline, it's a good move.

Shaz: Any objections?

Shaz: Motion passes; \$800 will be moved from the COD's pay to the SOCC.

Charlsie: Under our Bylaws in section E, officers are paid \$1000. I would like to make the **motion** to move the COD pay to get cut to 700/month for the duration of my term instead of \$1000 to be used to fund my intern.

Shaz: We need to suspend the bylaws. Someone has to make a motion to suspend that section.

Tony: Motion to suspend Section E2A3 under officer pay.

Roshni: Second.

Shaz: Is there any discussion?

Gregory: What's the position name?

Charlsie: Chief of Staff.

Roshni: Second.

Shaz: Any objections? The section has been suspended for the remainder of the meeting.

Shaz: **Motion passes**; her pay is reduced to \$700/month for the rest of her term in order to fund her intern.

Max: I have two quick requests for you all. The IVC had an intern called the communications director; I have yet to see the point of having one. I have yet to see anything positive that was really great for communications. I would like to remove that intern position and instead have the \$300/ month that would pay that intern divided to \$100/month amongst the outreach coordinators. I would also like to cut my pay to \$700.month so I could help fund outreach coordinators. I understand if you want to bring it back to your spaces. Outreach coordinators were created last year; they help general outreach for SUA. One of my larger goals is to go through all our events. We slap the name and we really don't help out. We offer them some help. It would build really good partnerships. I'm probably going to need a large intern base to do so.

Nicolette: How many were there last year?

Max: There were 2 and several were not funded.

Nicolette: Why do you need 6 instead of 2?

Max: Not everyone can be a volunteer. It also entices really great people.

Louise: if a student has work study, could they do that?

Max: Yes, there will be no discrimination.

David: Yield.

Nabeil: I support Max's proposition. It's nice to have.

Nicolette: Point of order, please address the chair.

Shaz: Yes, that is a procedure under Robert's Rules.

Shaz: Seeing there is no motions, we will vote for it next week.

Shaz: The next item is the UC president meeting. There has been a lot of controversy. She is coming to this campus this Friday. I put the 15 min on the agenda to hear from all of you to see what questions you have to address her. We can get this to her and report back next week.

Roshni: Can you please clarify who exactly this president is?

Tony: Janet was the former was the Governor of Arizona. She was the Secretary of Homeland Security. She instituted a program called Secure Communities which said that if anyone were to be stopped or arrested, their immigration status would be checked and would be deported if illegal. It breaks apart their family. There is a lot of controversy of the way she was appointed. No one was notified of her hiring until she herself stepped down from her department. There has been a lot of work around that, the regents should consider next time.

Alfonso: Has any of the officers come up with questions themselves?

Tony: I want to first off show her the resolution that was passed, I hope she has seen. She has been to four campuses. I hope the others showed her. I want her to see that and what she thinks about it. How can she progress through these student demands and work with us. I want to know how she is moving forward through the request. How is she allocating funds? The response when she went to UCM is that she is looking into it. I want a clearer response. I want to know how she is going to work with UCSA. Other students deserve their chance to talk to her.

Ivan: Through a seperate resolution, I listed some of the demands. I would like to ask what kind of form of sanctuary for undocumented students. A lot of graduate students here get paid through

their TA-ships. How can we get those movements? Those are the messages we get. If you look at SC County, 50% who got deported were low-level criminals. How is that being instituted? Is that a good thing to do? That's a little more as to why they are displeased.

Nabeil: Is it just for officers?

Shaz: Yes, it's a restrictive meeting. We hope she comes back to talk to the students.

Tony: Those demands, I'll briefly go over them: Have open town halls. The UC campuses should have sanctuary status, prohibit resources to assist ICE, promote employment of undocumented immigrants. Hold annual trainings to get rid of racial profiling, have staff retention ab45 students, and prohibit non-UCSC riot police during protests.

Max: I spoke with a woman during office hours about Smoking ban. It's a really good conversation since the ban came from the office of the president. Not all UC's are the same. Here you have to go all the way to base. I want to know how she thinks it's going to be different here.

Steven: Add to the discussion how she can create a sanctuary for undocumented workers and staff.

Shaz: I'll be facilitating the conference and talk about USHIP, Cameron is the GSA president..

Tony: To highlight Steven's point, I want to ask her about the battle between AFSCME, I want to know if she is aware of Take Back UC.

Victoria: Can we get a copy of minutes of this meeting with the president?

Shaz: We will have a presentation on that.

Ivan: There has been an implementation on this campus. If you want to know more, come to me after this. I'll just have office hours Tues and Thurs. It's unfair to see increases in admin pay. Through the minutes of UCM and UCLA, we are trying to see her points and flesh them out so we can see what she really wants. We are trying to find those questions and what do we need to be efficient.

Shaz: Point of order, watch the language since this is a professional space.

Ryan: If the SUA officers can address this, how you plan on engaging the campus? There is a room full of people who couldn't be there.

Sam: I was looking to sort of elucidate or clarify the prime concerns of the president, does it go: her policy and her ethics of how she is appointed, I was curious if there is any issue of her methodology or capability to fill her role.

Shaz: We will leave that on the table.

Charlotte: They can take funding away from UC's. Students need to speak up about it. We need to make sure in-class education is represented.

Tony: For Ryan's question, we have a lot of things like I mentioned before, we are having a week of action, I hope a lot of things we do here and UCSA, and I hope they are noticed by her. We are more just students; she is representing us, as she hears from students. As far as outreach efforts, I have met for each college chair except Cowell and asked them their thoughts as well as going to every meeting. I asked that all those meetings to send questions. If you have something you want me to ask. There were three as what I saw, one was her policy, how she was chosen, and lack of experience in education seeing she worked with government and not a higher education. That was one of the concerns. As far as online education, there is an online opinion poll.

Shaz: **Point of order**, we are running out of time.

Max: Motion to add 5 more minutes.

Roshni: Second.

Shaz: Any objections?

Vanessa: This summer, I sat on a committee UCSA that is dealing with the proposals for online education course. None of them were "let's go all online". They were hybrid courses like main GE courses such as Physics 1. It was either hybrid, or a course to enhance. These students would still have to go to the class for midterms, but they get these online works from not online a professor that is teaching the course. From the courses that I've seen, they are more hybridized or supplemental, rather than overhauled to completely online.

Ivan: To answer to the question to how to advocate beyond, I can suggest we create a Google doc to disseminate. It would be beneficial; it would have to have a turnaround time of a day. I'm trying to strategize in terms of now. Outside of that, I don't think student input has been had. I've had met with groups outside of SUA, and I'm inputting their points. They share a lot the similar ideas. That can happen and it could be a possibility to create a form. Are these questions that can be asked to the president? I don't know how students feel about that.

Priscilla: I was wondering if you all can ask what their vision was for the UC system. Besides outreaching the senate spaces, how are you all outreaching for students?

Guest: Since she doesn't have an educational background, what is her tangible plans and strategies. Does anybody know to obtain transcripts of the other UC's?

Ivan: I'll ask the UC's and I shall see what I can take from them? I'll send them to send and he will send them out.

Tony: Beyond college senates, I'm trying to go to more spaces, those are the only spaces that have officially met. There was the survey that has been sent by UCSA.

Ryan: Can we live stream or video-record the meeting?

Shaz: We can look into that. Is there a motion to extend time?

Ivan: Motion to extend time by 10 minutes.

Priscilla: Second.

Tony: Can we motion to extend time to the two questions?

Shaz: Is it friendly?

Shaz: Point of order is there any more discussion?

Priscilla: I think we should extend it to 10 minutes since there could be more questions or it could take longer.

Tony: I **rescind** my motion.

Shaz: Any objections?

Sam: From her public voting history, I actually found her vast, as far as contention goes, her views are not in line with education or hostile. I would disagree, 2004 and 2005, she was both public documented for unlimited spending for public schools and higher education.

Michael: One of things I've like to be asked, where she believes the UC system's military industrial complex, the UC oversees nuclear labs.

Ivan: I created a Google form. Make sure you disseminate this to people. That is one of the points that are always asked. Some of the things were if it was a move on a politician's part. Was there input for change to be made? The trust act, she was an avid voter in the beginning. I agree that there a lot of things on paper, it is strategic.

Charlsie: Her pay is \$575,000 and \$10,000 for housing. There are a lot of workers who get paid unfair wages.

Priscilla: Show the information of her voting.

Ivan: You want references?

Priscilla: The sources, yes.

Sam: I do believe there is a multitude of direct quotes, sort of a humanitarian militarist.

Shaz: Point of order, next time please addresses the chair. Thank you everyone.

Shaz: I do have a few announcements. It has to be approved by the body. We had 50 applicants. We have a top 10. Only 6 invited, we could not find a qualified applicant. We selected four more students. The treasurer designate will come next week. That person has to convene for SOFA. That ratification is coming up next week. One other thing, shout out to Oakes for signed documentation. Those are my announcements.

Ivan: For the designated treasurer, do they know they will be appointed?

Shaz: I sent an email to this person.

Ivan: is it possible to have contact info of the person?

Shaz: We will make sure we have discussion. If we don't want to approve him, I still put the ER number on the system just in case we don't have to ratify. We will do it again at a future meeting.

Alfonso: Will we ever go through Robert's Rules?

Shaz: We can do a presentation next week if you want. I am going to enforce RR through the years. I'll try to stay close to the rules. We should be doing an intro next week. I'm waiting for next week is so we can get confirm reps from colleges and orgs.

Guest: Difference between making a motion.

Shaz: We had name cards from Robert's Rules on the back.

Guest: How long will the process take, how you would handle the office of the treasurer? Shaz:

That appointment can take place anytime. That person doesn't seem fit, as for me, it's under my job that I have fiscal authority.

Shaz: Any more questions?

Roshni: Motion to adjourn?

Nabeil: Second.

Shaz: Ivan: I finished the proposal; I'll be sending it out after this meeting. The meeting is early Friday. If you can get that around, it'll help. I won't close it; I'll look at the responses so we can have this forum that can be accessed. I'll send that out.

Shaz: Any more discussion, any objections?

Adjournment at 10:11PM

Respectfully Submitted:

Tem Ysmael SUA Recording Clerk

Shaz Umer SUA Chair